
Childcare survey reveals need for more 
permanent staff

 Sweden 

A new report from the Kommunal local government union paints a positive picture 
of pre-school education but reveals increased pressure on staff, a failure to ensure 
appropriate staffing levels and an excessive use of fixed-term contracts. The report 
is based on a large survey of Kommunal members and interviews with 3352 
childcare workers. The survey found that 39% of childcare workers found their work 
mentally exhausting, up by 15% since 2012. The union wants to see proper 
application of the official guidelines on staff/child ratios and an increase in the 
number of staff on permanent contracts.
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